


Quilt Museum Websites
Shelburne Museum 
online exhibitions:

www.byannie.com/petit-four-baskets

Free Patterns to
download:

www.byannie.com/piecekeeper

www.byannie.com/easy-does-it

Iowa Quilt Museum Virtual tours:

www.iowaquiltmuseum.org/news/

or click the tab for Iowa QuiltScape

www.shelburnemuseum.org



 

Cameo Board Virtual Meeting 
April 29, 2020 at 7:30pm Minutes  

This was a virtual meeting with president Sharon Cratsenburg, present were Darlene Baer, Pat Baldauf, Ann Bonnelli, Jackie 
Considine, Linda Griffin, Judy Murray, Jan Recinos and Jean Schlegelmann.  

Minutes were approved and placed on file  

President Sharon Crastenberg  
Memorial. Usually when a member dies, flowers are purchased from the Guild. Due to the pandemic this was not possible when 
Shirley Gugan passed on April 15. It was proposed to send $100 to the Woodside Bible Church-Mourning 2 Joy. Motion passed.  
May Meeting Cancelled. As suggested by the church, Sharon will book all forthcoming meetings with Clawson United Methodist 
Church and there will be no penalty if they have to be cancelled due to pandemic. She will book the Saturdays after meeting for open 
sew.  
Raffle. Please continue to sell raffle tickets, you can get more books from Linda Watkins. Then please get money and stubs to 
Linda Watkins. We received a nice boost when Alan Martens, for whom the face shields were made, bought $100 worth of tickets. 
Drawing will be held May 30 details to be determined.  
Retreat Bear Lake. Date, October 30-November 1 is still held open for us, but no confirmation or deposit has been given. They would 
like us to send menu to them so that costs may be calculated. The retreat for Bear Lake is pending the conditions and stipulations 
by the governor regarding isolation for the COVID19 virus. 
Colombiere. All refunds have been sent out. Please cash checks as soon as possible.  

VP Faciliator Jan Recinos.  May speaker is cancelled. Jan is also a member of Brighton Guild and they are having a  
virtual meeting with a speaker. She asked if our Guild would be interested in doing something similar. She will report back after 
she has attended their meeting.  

VP Scheduling Jean Schlegmann. All speakers in discussion have been dropped except the Laura Heine speaker but she seems 
to be only available in April when we will have so much going on-Quilt Show& Retreat-or January or February. Jean has many ideas 
for programs using our own talent which she will elaborate on in the Newsletter.  

Treasurer Jackie Considine. Refunds have been made to Members for Retreat and to Vendors and Ads for Quilt Show. This 
leaves very little in Cameo accounts, in fact once we pay for church rental and insurances we will be almost empty. No one 
anticipated that it would be 4 years between Quilt Shows which is our fund raiser. Four membership renewals have been received 
for 2020/2021. We had a new member join at the February meeting and have not had a meeting since so, it was proposed that her 
dues should be carried over for the coming year.  

Newsletter All articles to Laurie by May 6. 
Next meeting May 6, at 7pm  

Respectfully submitted  

Ann Bonnelli  
 

 








